Contents

ALLLY GOLLET LINGEY

Volunteers and the State Library of Queensland / Brian Randall	3
Two accounts from volunteers / Jeanette Warne & Louise Talbot	6
Getting the work done with volunteers / Edythe Feazel	8
Before you recruit : preparing for effective volunteer involvement / Susan J Ellis	15
The value of customer service / Patrick J Graham	17
Improving on our Pettee difficulties: updates and tags / Philip Harvey	19
The object of subjects: some common theological subject heading problems. Part One: Places and names / Philip Harvey	22
Reference resources 1997 / Rhonda Barry	25
Anatomy of a closure / Blan MacDonagh	29
The George Knight Library, Suva, Fiji	33
A bibliography of selected books on Australian religion and theology / Kim Robinson	34
Jewish Site-Seeing / contributed by Ilana Cohen	40

Notes from the Editor

With this issue of the Newsletter you will have found a questionnaire from Helen Greenwood, seeking information for a Membership Directory which she has kindly undertaken to compile for ANZTLA members. Your prompt response would be greatly appreciated, so please take a few minutes to fill out the questionnaire and get it into the mail to Helen quickly.

The opening articles on Volunteerism include some from the Brisbane conference (1997), as well as a couple reprinted from other sources which I thought readers might find helpful. Patrick Graham's letter to ATLA members published in their Newsletter you should find interesting in an era when customer service seems to be an all-important buzz word.

To complement Helen's Bibliography of New Zealand publications included in the last issue, this time we have Kim's bibliography of Australian resources. Both of these bibliographies were taken to the ForATL consultation which Kim and Helen attended last October. Rhonda Barry's contribution Reference resources 1997 keeps us up-to-date on recent important resources for our collections.

Recently the closure of theological libraries has become a topic of discussion amongst colleagues. Blan MacDonagh gives us her perspective on the demise of the Diocesan Resource Centre in Adelaide.